
 

 

 
 
 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE STADIUM COMMUNITY COMMITTEE (SCC), 
HELD ON TUESDAY, 29 JANUARY  2019 
 
 
ATTENDANCE     
 
DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL: Mr Brian Hanney (BH) 

Cllr Dermot Lacey (DL) 
 
LOCAL COMMUNITY: Mr Joe McCann (JMcC)  

Mr Alf Guinevan (AG) 
 

LRSDC: Mr Martin Murphy (MM) 
Mr Mick Davoren (MD) 
Mr Daniel Wynne (DW) 
Mr Roddy Guiney (RG)  

 
VENUE:    Aviva Stadium Management Building 

         

1. APOLOGIES: 
Apologies were received from Cllr Mannix Flynn. 
 
 

2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: 
It was agreed that the minutes of the last meeting were an accurate record of that 
meeting.  Same to be put on the stadium website as per policy.  
 
In relation to the minutes it was agreed that the policy of putting draft minutes up on the 
website would continue to be implemented.  
 
 

3. MATTERS ARISING: 
RG apologised that he had not set up a meeting with Mr Paul Meany of Marian College 

in relation to the sports hall.  Meeting to be set up by RG and to include both JMcC and 

AG. 

 

MM confirmed that there were no actual bike parks around the stadium.  Any such 

parking facilities would need to be outside the cordon.    DL undertook to send BH a note 

of possible locations outside of the cordon. 

 

 

 

4. OPERATIONS UPDATE: 
MM apologised for having to cancel the December meeting due to illness. 
 
MM outlined upcoming fixtures as follows: - 
 

➢ 2 February:  Ireland v England rugby international 
➢ 10 March:  Ireland v France 
➢ 26 March:  Ireland v Georgia 
➢ 30 March:  Heineken Cup Quarter Final Leinster v Ulster 
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MM also noted that arrangements continue apace for the four Euro 2020 matches to be 
played in Dublin.  He also noted that upgrading work would be taking place in relation to 
both the floodlights and the pitch – both in the coming year. 
 

5. COMMUNITY FUND: 
RG said that there were still a number of projects to draw down their funding for the last 
year.  He said that he would be writing out to same with a view to getting a date for the 
draw downs.  As previous years should the project not be in a position to draw down the 
money then the money will be put back into the overall fund.  Any such recipients will, of 
course, be notified that they can reapply. 
 
RG confirmed that notification has gone out to all relevant bodies in relation to the 2019 
Fund.  Deadline for submission of applications is 17 March. 
 
RG also noted that NewsFour had undertaken to publicise that the fund was now open for 
applications. 
 

 
6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 

JMcC noted that they would be drawing down the monies in relation to GDPR.  He noted 
that a seminar in relation to same was taking place the following day, Wednesday 30 
January. 
 
MM confirmed that planning permission had been received for the proposed mural 
previously discussed.  He said he would keep all updated in relation to progress on same.   
 
JMcC said that he believed that inclusiveness of the wider community should be, where 
possible, a factor in all funding.  RG to look into same.   
 
 

7. NEXT MEETING: 
It was agreed that the next meeting will take place on Tuesday, 23 April 2019 in the Aviva 
Stadium Management building at 6:30pm, 
 
 

 

 
RODDY GUINEY 
Hon Sec 
Stadium Community Committee 
 
5 February, 2019 
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